
Minutes

Triathlon England West Midlands Regional A.G.M


Monday 26th October 2009
York Room
Arden Hall
Castle Bromwich

Solihull

7.00pm – 9.30


1) Present

a. Stefan Pearce
b. Andy Teagle

c. Rosa Teagle
d. Rob Robson

e. Malcolm Westwood

f. Lawrence Green

g. Mark Deakin

h. Tauny Southwood

i. Duncan Jenkins

j. Mark Corbett

k. Rachel Ward

l. Adrian Williamson

m. Michelle Mahiques

n. Dan Halliday

o. Nicola  Johnson
p. Nic Vogan

q. Liam Roberts

r. Mark Whitley

s. Alex Teagle

t. Steve Lloyd

u. Ed Milbourne

Apologies


     Stuart Steele


     Duncan Hough


     Sarah Taylor


     Black Country Triathletes

                 Tina Wilkinson

                 Keith Perry

                 Mark Barfield

2) Minutes from previous AGM


a. Copies of the 2008 AGM were circulated and agreed to be an account of the previous AGM.
3) Regional Programme Manager Report (Stefan Pearce & Rob Bishop)
a. SP explained the attached report giving details of the successful events that have taken place in the West midlands – which includes novice open water taster sessions and junior inclusive aquathlons at Bromsgrove schools.  Mark Deakin asked how schools could get involved with the schools triathlon project in 2010. SP advised that contact would be made via the school’s sports partnerships/coordinators.
b. SP thanked the regional committee for their support following the region/county changes of the RPM’s.

4) Chair
a. RR thanked the committee & SP for their support.
b. RR explained that the region is trying to be inclusive and encourage novice athletes.

c. RR reported on the successful WM championship event at Blithfield.  The original event at Ellesmere had been cancelled but had not contacted the region to advise this.  The ellesmere organisers had not been pro-active in promoting the event or communicating with the region. 

d. The event for 2010 was presently being promoted and hopefully would increase the number of regional competitors.

e. The region ran novice & open water taster sessions which were successful and received fantastic feedback from those attending.  

f. In 2010 the region hopes to run novice and intermediate taster sessions with the possibility of a short residential course and the region are looking at dates and venues at present.

g. The region is looking at a regional website with a link to BTF and also facebook page.  These could include training programmes, race reports, athlete profiles, buy & sell, forum etc.  The approximate cost is £600.  All present agreed this is a positive step forward.

h. RR advised that communication with clubs and liaison between clubs and BTF must improve and suggestions are welcome on how clubs and the committee engage with each other. 
i. The new regional academy was discussed which is the national strategy of developing youngsters 12-16 and has always been organised via Loughborough.  It is now under regional control with a modest budget and the region advertised for a Regional Head Coach.  Interviews were arranged by the sub-committee Malcolm Westwood, Rob Robson and Andy Teagle and the appointment of Steve Lloyd has been announced.
j. The sub-committee are currently arranging a talent id day and hope to run 4 regional training days up to March 2010.  Simon Mills at BTF is heading the academy projects.

k. The academy hopes to extend its equipment available for loan – currently 2 cycles.

l. Tauny Southwood asked if there was enough critical cover if the RHC was unavailable.  RR advises that the academy will move around the Wm region and hopes that club coaches will also be involved in academy sessions as it is important that the clubs and region work together.

m. RR advises that the academy will support higher level athletes and for those just below academy levels there will be designated clubs.
5) Treasurer 
a. A spreadsheet with account details was circulated and it was advised that certain amounts are ring-fenced such as coach ed/academy/08-09 budget/novices etc so there isn’t really much that is wholly West Mids for spending. The region is already committed to spending for the awards evening and trophies for series and the volunteers.

b. SP advised that once the coach education courses are completed there will be funds transferred across to support the WM accounts.
6) Secretary 
a. RT asked for suggestions on how to engage between the committee and clubs.  All WM TE members were sent an e-mail about the AGM.  

b. E-mails are sent to clubs but they are rarely distributed around club members.

c. Hopefully the regional website will improve member’s engagement with committee. 

7) Referee Report
a. DH sent apologies and a report was circulated which highlighted the importance of communication between BTF and region.

b. Lawrence Green advised that at the Te council meeting in September the new referee pathways were taken to board level as all regions were anxious that there is a focus on the officials – especially with 2012 fast approaching.
8) Young Persons
a. AT thanked all clubs who had hosted events in 2009.  

b. A report was circulated.
9) Election of Officers
a. Chair
Standing Rob Robson

Nominated by Adrian Williamson

Seconded by Malcolm Westwood

Rob Robson elected

b. Treasurer

Standing Dan Halliday & Michelle Mahiques – following discussion Michelle advised that Dan was more experienced and she would cover another role.

Nominated by Rob Robson

Seconded by Andy Teagle

Dan Halliday elected

c. Secretary

Standing Rosa Teagle

Nominated by Tauny Southwood

Seconded by Mark Deakin

Rosa Teagle elected

d. Young Person’s Coordinator

Standing Andy Teagle

Nominated by Lawrence Green

Seconded by Rob Robson

Andy Teagle elected

e.Sponsorship Role

Standing Tina Wilkinson

Nominated by Rob Robson

Seconded by Andy Teagle

Tina Wilkinson elected

f. Triathlon England Representative

Standing Lawrence Green

Nominated by Tauny Southwood

Seconded by Rob Robson

Lawrence green elected

g. Referee Coordinator

Standing Duncan Hough & Michelle Mahiques

After discussion and the committees’ wish to cover roles Michelle stood down.

Nominated by Lawrence Green

Seconded by Rob Robson

Duncan Hough elected
h. Volunteer Coordinator

Standing Sarah Taylor

Nominated by Rob Robson

Seconded by Malcolm Westwood

Sarah Taylor elected

i. Adult Series Coordinator

Standing Michelle Mahiques
Nominated by Tauny Southwood

Seconded by Ed Milbourne

Michelle Mahiques elected

j. Communications

Standing Malcolm Westwood

Nominated by Rob Robson

Seconded by Rosa Teagle

Malcolm Westwood elected

k. Non-portfolio

Standing Ed Milbourne

Nominated by Michelle Mahiques

Seconded by MVH membership

Ed Milbourne elected

10) Any Other Business

Steve Lloyd spoke about his role in the regional academy as head coach.
· Athletes must want to be at the academy

· The academy will not focus on the points scales for inclusion

· Club coaches will be encouraged to help at academy sessions

· Club coaches could be mentored by the academy

· Maximum of 16 athletes 

Tauny Southwood ask if clubs would be talent spotting 

· All clubs will be notified of the talent id day when it has been finalised 

· The academy will engage with performance clubs in the WM counties 

Duncan Jenkins asked if the coach education courses on L1 & L2 will include academy needs.

· It was explained that L1 are assistant coaches

· L2 are not 1 to 1 coaches and may not fully equipped to deal as academy coaches

· L3 are 1 to 1 coaches
Tauny Southwood asked if the new vetting 7 barring scheme would include extended CRB checks by TE 

· At present coaches CRB’s are automated

Meeting closed

